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Chief Matt Delp 

 

Monday, November 4, 2024 

 

TO:  Mayor, Council 

 

FR: Chief Matt Delp 

 

RE: October 2024 Chief’s Report 

 

Madame Mayor and Members of Council, 

 

On October 26th, 2024 the police department participated in the Drug Enforcement 

Agency’s National Drug Take Back Day.  This is a collaboration of more than 4000 police 

agencies from across the country to remove unused and unwanted prescription medications 

from homes.  This year, we collected over 12 pounds of prescription medications (pills 

only – no liquids) so it may be properly and safely disposed. 

 

Beggar’s Night 2024 was well attended despite the periodic precipitation.  Only one 

incident reported of a bicycle stolen from the MI sub-division which officers returned to 

the victim a short time later. 

 

There is nothing else to report at this time. 

 

 

The following pages contain the vital statistics for police activity.  Due to an issue with the 

department Record Management System, the analytics portion of the report is not included. 

 

 

 September 2024 Previous Year Difference 

Traffic Stops 87 56 31 

Citations Issued 35 18 17 

Police Reports 14 8 6 

Active Cases 31 (est) 31 - 

Calls for Service 342 301 41 
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For Cases opened between 10/1/2024 and 10/31/2024 for all case types 
 

 

Case Subtype Cases % 

Assault 5 35.71 % 

Burglary 2 14.29 % 

Complaint 3 21.43 % 

Robbery 1 7.14 % 

Traffic Stop 1 7.14 % 

Unspecified Call 1 7.14 % 

Vehicle Crash 1 7.14 % 

Total  14 100.00 % 
 

 


